State of New Jersey

Department of Human Services


The Central Registry of Offenders Against

 Individuals with Developmental Disabilities

N.J.A.C. 10:44D

Letter to CCR Providers

October 27, 2010
Dear Community Care Provider: 

In April 2010, Governor Chris Christie signed landmark legislation, establishing a Central Registry of Offenders Against Individuals with Developmental Disabilities (Central Registry) within the New Jersey Department of Human Services (DHS). 

This important law, N.J.S.A. 30:6D-73 et seq., took effect Wednesday, October 27, 2010. It is designed to prevent caregivers, including persons operating a Community Care Residence (CCR), who are offenders against individuals with developmental disabilities from continuing to work as caregivers. 
This law requires DHS to maintain a confidential list of caregivers who have been determined to have abused, neglected, or exploited an individual with a developmental disability. The intent of the law is to prevent offenders from any future participation in DHS funded programs.

Any person in the role of caregiver is subject to the Central Registry Law. A caregiver is defined as a person who receives state funding, directly or indirectly,   to provide services, supports or both to an individual with a developmental disability. The person can be a contracted or licensed employee, a volunteer, an alternate or respite provider.
The Central Registry law specifies the need for all employees and volunteers in a program, including a Community Care Residences, to report all allegations of abuse, neglect and exploitation.   Please be aware that the DHS policy requiring CCR providers to report allegations to the responsible placing agency representative remains in effect and satisfies the provision to report under the Central Registry law. An 800 number has been created to facilitate reporting by other entities. That number is 1-800-832-9173.

For your reference, a Fact Sheet regarding the DHS Central Registry is attached.
This important and significant initiative will ensure the protection and well-being of our most vulnerable clients. Thank you for your anticipated cooperation with and attention to this matter.

Sincerely,
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Jennifer Velez






Commissioner
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